






 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
June 27, 2018 
 
 
 
Mr. Drew Snyder, Director 
Mississippi Division of Medicaid 
550 High Street, Suite 1000 
Jackson, MS 39201 
 
Via: Margaret.Wilson@medicaid.ms.gov 
 
Re:  Proposed State Plan Amendment (SPA) 18-0010 
 
Dear Mr. Snyder: 
 
As the financial and reimbursement advisor to numerous long term care (LTC) providers in the State, 
we wish to offer our perspective on changes proposed by the Division of Medicaid in the Mississippi 
State Plan Amendment (SPA) 18-0010. We trust the Division will consider the following comments in 
a thoughtful manner. 
 
Historically, the Division of Medicaid has paid for a majority of non-emergency transport services 
provided to nursing facility residents through either the Ambulance program or the Non-Emergency 
Transport (NET) program. Pursuant to the aforementioned proposed SPA, the Division proposes to 
transfer this financial obligation to nursing homes and other long term care providers.    
 
Attachment 4.19-D of the State Plan encompasses the reimbursement guidelines for long term care 
providers. Specifically, Chapter 3 of Attachment 4.19-D states “the intent of the Division of Medicaid 
to reimburse nursing facilities a rate that is adequate for an efficiently and economically operated 
facility.” With this in mind, the Division has consistently provided interim rate adjustments to account 
for such mandates imposed on long term care providers. Examples of rate adjustments born out of 
such mandates include changes in provider assessments and minimum wage increases. We expect 
the Division to follow historical precedence in this case as well. Interim rate adjustments to LTC 
provider per diem rates would ensure LTC providers are compensated for these mandated cost 
increases in order to comply with Attachment 4.19-D. Failure to provide these payment adjustments 
would constitute a unilateral de-obligation for such services by the State. It would simultaneously 
mandate that long term care providers provide and pay for these services without timely 
reimbursement from Medicaid. 
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Furthermore, because long term care providers were not provided advance notice from the Division 
concerning their intentions to make such changes, providers have already finalized budgets for the 
current and coming year. Such sudden and unfunded mandates would serve only to destabilize the 
industry and put patient access at risk. 
 
In light of the aforementioned, should the Division choose to pursue CMS approval of SPA 18-0010, 
we posit that necessary rate adjustments to LTC providers would be warranted to account for the 
resulting financial obligation shift to LTC providers.  
 
We appreciate your thoughtful consideration of these comments. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
HORNE LLP 
 
 
 
W. Shane Hariel, CPA 
Partner, Healthcare Services 
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